Shelburne Selectboard

Minutes of March 25th 2015 

Meeting With Mohawk School District 

Superintendent’s Office 4pm

John Payne, Joe Judd, and Bob Manners along with members of the Shelburne Finance Committee (Leo Ojala, John Rees and Tam Hanna) were welcomed by Superintendent Buononcini (MB) and other representatives of the School District including School Committee members: Willow Cohn and Karen Redeker-Hicks.

Michael welcomed the board and acknowledged that a 10% increase in assessment is “steep”

The below are a list of topics that were discussed:

1) Communication

a. Lack of transparency amongst the 120+ pages of the budget

b. Better meeting coordination

c. Sooner distribution of budget material including assessments

d. Requesting input from the Towns sooner

2) Buildings

a. Closing School

b. Maintenance

c. Capital projects and looking for creative funding sources, Solar etc

d. Continuing projected maintenance cycles

e. Warrant articles and their impact on the Towns budget 

3) Staffing

a. Salaries

b. Positions, Curriculum Coordinators, Nurses etc

c. Support services for teachers

4) Budget Stressors

a. Level funded versus level services

b. Special Ed

c. Transportation

d. School choice

e. Town Stressors, Senior Center, Police Station

f. Utilities

g. State Funding

5) Programs

a. Preschool

b. Chinese Exchange program

c. Core curriculum

During the course of the meeting, School Representatives continued to stress that they had no control over the assessments and that all the increases are meant to keep the School competitive.  Members of the Selectboard and Finance Committee indicated that the Town simply cannot afford the FY’16 Budget as presented.  Further, if future budgets are built off of this one; the town will be forced to make reductions in the areas of programs, services, and staff.  At the close of the meeting Representatives of the School District stated that they would bring the Towns concerns back to the School Committee for possible further review of the budget and Town officials advised the District that there was a distinct possibility that they would pursue a coalition to vote down the Budget. The tone of the meeting was polite and informative.

Meeting adjourned at 6pm

Robert Manners, Vice-Chairman

